DLPOA January 2020  Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, January 14, 2020

Meeting called to order at 7:40 pm

Members present:  Fred Everhart, Jenny Vanderlist, Kate Griswold, Ed Cesa, Cinda Everhart, Carla Gorton, Scott Oswald and Kristina Oswald. 

Others present:  Suzan Quick, Kaitlyn Quick, Liam Quick and John Griswold

President’s Report: Fred Everhart  – 

· Jane Debbrecht is going to stay on as Treasurer.

· Board members need to think about what area they would like to help with this coming year before the February meeting. At that time, Fred will put members on the various committees. 

· Fred had some good ideas on how to involve more volunteers.

· The priorities in 2020 are finishing the web site, implementing the new email group and replanting the ground cover on the west side of the lake.

Vice President’s Report:  Scott Oswald – No report

Secretary’s Report: Carla Gorton – Read minutes from last meeting. They were amended and approved. 

Treasurer’s Report:  -  

· Fred passed out the 2019 Budget and Expenditures Reconciliation that Jane had sent him. The board went over some of the key points on it. 

· Jane finally got the last bill of the year from TPC for two months of lawn cutting and the beach sand. 

Civic Committee Report: No report – Carol is planning on having a meeting when she gets back from vacation. 

Infrastructure Update:  

· Ed Cesa reported on the culvert underneath Plover Rd. It is still blocked, except for a trickle getting through. The County tried to clean it out 3 times, but couldn’t get it cleared. Ed has contacted many sources for help to get it flowing normally again. He is also working with a lot owner, who might be able to help.

· The East Beach road culvert may need to be replaced and restructured in the future, because it is always getting clogged.

· Encroachment Issue  -  Fred requested that all board members walk the high trail off the East Beach to check a landscaping wall that was built years ago on the Greenbelt, just off the trail, to check if anything needs to be done about it. 

· A suggestion was made to educate future new residents as to the rules of the green belt and lake, so they don’t break the rules from lack of knowledge. 

Natural Resources: 

The ground cover on the West side needs to be replanted this Spring to restore undergrowth.

Communications: 

The website is up now. Once the new email group is ready to go, a letter with step by step instructions will be sent to residents, inviting them to join. At this point, there are still some details to be worked out before that happens. 

Thank you to John Griswold, Gary, Kate and Jenny for all the time they have spent on it. 

Old Business: 

The four wells that were tested on the East side of the lake tested high in nitrates. They need to be retested to make sure. Dr. Jude is going to compile a report of all his findings so far.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:58 pm. 

The next meeting will be Tuesday,  February 11th at the home of  Carla Gorton at 7:30 pm.

